





Forum Boulevard Improvements Project .%.

Chapel Hill to Woodrail Ldnd City Of e
Project Sponsor: City of Columbia — Public Works Department CQ lu m b I a
Public Works

COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your
name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia ~ Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205
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On behalf of the City of Colurnbia and project design team, thank you
for attending today’s Project Meeting!

























Forum Boulevard Improvements Project

Chapel Hill to Woodrail
Project Sponsor: City of Columbia ~ Public Works Department

Public Works

COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MIEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your

name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to: :

City of Columbia - Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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More to say? Continue on back...

On behalf of the City of Columbia and project design team, thank you
for attending today’s Project Meeting/




COMMENT FORM N yare rnpron et
Chopel Hill to Woodrall

Page 2 Movember 30, 2023

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not required, but is certainly appreciated; See note below) - J

NAME: f\/;‘é\l + \:\J\r\f—k\?u //P'gﬁ/r@/
ADDRESS: Z()Cfg \A lacoA.\Vvo\l“ / A
arv:  (elumbha state: Mo 2 62073

Preferred Please do not contact
Email Address: /{ J »‘f'\x olas. M. L egcwe (Pomail . ppn_lencouraged) me via email
Preferred J

Telephone #: ‘77 X (é 09 CHS@ {optional)
NOTE: Why is this on the back of the form? Your comments are part of the public record for this project and as such, are often included as
part of a project report, made available for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open-records
request. Your contact information is requested on the back of the form to allow personal Information to be more easily separated from your
comments if included in public documents.

Comments
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Project Sponsor: City of Columbia — Public Works Department q Q Eu m bl

Public Works

COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MIEETING — NovemBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Bivd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your

name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia — Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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for atending today’s Froject Meeting/
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Project Sponsor: City of Columbia — Public Works Department
Public Works

COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@ CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your

name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia — Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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More to say? Continue on back...

On behalf of the City of Columbia and project aesigr tearn, thank you
for attending today’s Project Meeting!
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Chapel Hill to Woodrail
Page 2 . November 30, 2023

FLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not required, but is certainly appreciated; See note below) J

aooress: [0 Kt [/()Oaéﬁ& f
CITY: CW sare: VIO e 052035

preferred Please do not contact

Email Address: " / b 0S5 h ynanr @ 5 W*/O('en(cc?ugg/e,d) me via email
Preferred

Telephone #: 5 7 ; @{ Oé é / {optional)

NOTE: Why is this on the back of the form? Your comments are part of the public record for this project and as such, are often included as

part of a project report, made avallable for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open-records

request. Your contact information is requested on the back of the form to allow personal information to be more easily separated from your

comments if included in public documents. '

Comments
(continued):




Forum Boulevard Improvements Project
Chapel Hill to Woodrail
Project Sponsor: City of Columbia — Public Works Department

Public Works

COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your :

name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia — Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205 !

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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More to say? Continue on back...

On behalf of the City of Colurnbia and project design team, thank you
for attending toaay’s Froject Meeting/



COMMENT FORM arad Inprovemenis fﬁa
Critpel //Il/ e i/Vm

Page 2 November 30,

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not required, but is certainly appreciated; See note below)

NAME: c_,%dbﬂ-/k % DM)K’ (

apDRESS:  /0/ D= J)sadra // /4/(/ ¢

aITy: Wm/% < state: MO 2P HS 20

Preferred Please do not contact

Email Address: dﬁ%/”ﬁn/}ﬁ ¢ Jj@ [)/}% /A // £ v (encouraged) me via email

Preferred
Telephone #: _ &2+ W (optional)

NOTE: Why is this on the back of the form? Your comments are part of the public record for this project and as such, are often included as
part of a project report, made available for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open-records
request. Your contact information is requested on the back of the form to allow personal information to be more easily separated from your
comments if included in public documents.

Comments
({continued):
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Project Sponsor: City of Columbia — Public Works Department i o u m bl

Public Works

COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your
name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia — Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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More to say? Continue on back...

On behalf of the City of Columbia and project design tearm, thank you
for attending today’s Froject Meeting/




COMMENT FORM Forum Boulevard lrnprovements Project

Chapel Hill to Woodrail

Page 2 November 30, 2023

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not.required, but is certainly appreciated; See note below)

naves 07 e iz froao
ADDRESS: 1597 //Vyma,gaé O~

CITY: STATE: ZIP:
Preferred : Please do not contact
Email Address: /}@}4(/;’? Y7704 @//& 77/9/51/4 . (aptencouraged) me via email
Preferred
Telephone #:

{optional)
NOTE: Why is this on the back of the form? Your comments are part of the public record for this project and as such, are often included as
part of a project report, made available for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open-records

request., Your contact information Is requested on the back of the form to allow personal information to be more easily separated from your
comments if included in public documents. ’

Comments
(continued):




Forum Boulevard Improvements Project ty of
Chapel Hill to Woodrail :CILY O

Project Sponsor: City of Columbia - Public Works Department ( 0 lu m b !a

Public Works
COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

_ We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. in addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Bivd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your

name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia - Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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More to say? Continue on back...

On behalf of the City of Columbia and project design team, thank you
for altending today's Project Meeting/




OMMENTFORM Foavurm Bouleard impr i Neos
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Page 2 Moveimber 30, 2023

fPLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not required, but is certainly appreciated; See note below)

e, Hnabell Vo

ADDRESS: 2244 [[///( (V(_
CITY: / o;pum&m sare: Mo 6<Z2a3

Preferred o/ Please do not contact
Email Address: g WA Q/C C, Y& 7{64/14 a V( (encouraged) me via email
Preferred
Telephone #: {optional)

NOTE: Why is this on the back of the form? Your comments are part of the public record for this project and as such, are often included as
part of a project report, made available for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open- -records
request. Your contact information Is requested on the back of the form to allow personal information to be more easily separated from your

comments if included in public documents.

Comments
(continued):



















Forum Boulevard Improvements Project > < v of
Chapel Hill to Woodrail A yO
Project Sponsor: City of Columbia —~ Public Works Department Q u m

Public Works

COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your
name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia - Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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More to say? Continue on back...

On behalf of the City of Colurmbia and project design tearm, thank you
for attending toaay’s Froject Meeting!










Forum Boulevard Improvements Project o%.city oF

Chapel Hill to Woodrail ®

Project Sponsor: City of Columbia — Public Works Department lu m b Ia
Public Works

COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MIEETING ~ NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave

it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments

by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your
y y

name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia ~ Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFOR_I\/IATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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More to say? Continue on back...

On behalf of the Clty of Columbia and project design tearn, thank you
for attending today’s Froject Meeting/



COMMENT FORM Forum Boulevard Improvements Froject
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Poge 2 November 30, 2023

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not reqluired, but is certainly appreciated; See note below)
NAME: _ Odownue U7 [ FAlealey
e ~
appRess: 2 K0Y Fotom  Blud  SHe | A

STATE: NO 2P (952-05

ary: (_ a4l 01 0\

Preferred ~ o Please do not contact
Email Address: B"\W\v‘l\ \_\e‘“\{’ A © 9 rrai\ Com (encouraged) me via email
Preferred / ; ;
/ e
Telephone #: S /1’5 3 3§ -\ g q/(" (optional)

NOTE: Why is this on the back of the form? Your comments are part of the public record for this project and as such, are often included as
part of a project report, made available for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open-records
request. Your contact information is requested on the back of the form to allow personal information to be more easily separated from your

comments if included in public documents.
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Forum Boulevard Improvements Project

Chapel Hill to Woodrail
Project Sponsor: City of Columbia — Public Works Department

| Public Wark
COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NoOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your

name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia - Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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More to say? Continue on back..

On behalr of the Gty of Columpia and PIroject aesigr tearn, thank you
for attending toaay's Froject Meeting/



COMMENT FORM Forum Boulevard lmproverments Project
Chopel Hill to Woodrail
Page 2 November 30, 2023

rPLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not required, but is certainly appreciated; See note below)

NAME: /(U sty P Recce s &

ADDRESS: 300> O 50 oDl R TPRIUE
ary:  CeewmBiL STATE: /18 e C57675
Preferred Please do not contact /
Email Address: A L ST BELCE (SLE ({:’3 CARAL (- € & (encouraged) me via email |~
Preferred
Telephone #: 573 208 397 (optional)

NOTE: Why is this on the back of the form? Your comments are part of the public record for this project and as such, are often included as
part of a project report, made available for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open-records
request. Your contact information is requested on the back of the form to allow personal information to be more easily separated from your

comments if included in public documents.
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Forum Boulevard Improvements Project °>

Chapel Hill to Woodrail e
Project Sponsor: City of Columbia — Public Works Department £ 1

lumbia

Public Works
COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your
name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia - Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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More to say? Continue on back...

On behalf of the City of Columbia and project design tearn, thank you
for attenaing today’s Froject Meeting/




COMMENT FORM Forum Boulevard improvements Project
Chapel Hill to Woodrail
Page 2 November 30, 2023

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not required, but is certainly appreciated; See note below) J

NAME: »/2 e /M?/’)//Z//V/m
ADDRESS: o AY0Y /)/‘7[19/%///4 ﬁr
arv: _(Hunbia sre: [0 ae o§I03

Preferred Please do not contact

Email Address: A}Y{}}w,\?‘f?/&@ﬂ 74 [/ Ne//4) (encouraged) me via email
Preferred '
Telephone #: k;o 3- 95§ (?Q/)S (optional)
NOTE: Why is this on the back of theform? Your comments are part of the public record for this project and as such, are often included as
part of a project report, made available for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open-records
request, Your contact lnformatlon is requested on the back of the form to allow personal information to be more easily separated from your
comments if included in public documents.

Comments
(continued):
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Public Works

COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your
name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to: :

City of Columbia — Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMATION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
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Public Works
COMMENT FORM | INTERESTED PARTIES MEETING — NOVEMBER 30, 2023

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form and leave
it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. In addition to this form, you may send comments
by email to PubW@CoMo.gov (please include “Forum Blvd. Improvements” in the subject line, and provide your
name and mailing address), or via the regular mail. If the latter, please address the envelope to the attention of
Ms. Allison Anderson, PE, and mailed to:

City of Columbia ~ Public Works Department | PO Box 6015 | Columbia, MO 65205

: PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR NAME, ADDRESS AND PREFERRED CONTACT INFORMA TION ON THE BACK OF THIS FORM
[ ) commens A/ (el 1S o

P/\%\m of e, il < ?W 4
nause . Ma Jwobe @ e
G hil gﬁ%\(’ /]/‘QB Haf e ans)

{dgl\/% by H cou cacse
M c?uU\(/ (3\( _3 “t[c\u/l, @.‘(‘M

\v

My o Cncem s dle
Sae0  or e Torana,  How)
S e Sl Nle  pgrs
O\/} (2 ’//l ﬁ\f /e ) \L&@a
=N WA 7\ éH -0 ;/L/(MZ\ bw WM&)
m%{ du. 2 Totwm.

More to say? Continue on back...

On behalf of the City of Colurnbia and project design tearm, thank you
for attending today’s Froject Meeting!




COMMENT FORM Forum Boulevard Improvements Project
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Page 2 November 30, 2023

PLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not required, but is certainly apprec;ated See no;e below) J

NAME: (740\\/\ ?ff 5‘4/‘1 AN, IAQC l
ADDRESS: /)7&5@ @{?” Qf‘//ﬂﬂ?\f\\ }\@V)F

s wlore s K/ZQ (0 T 205

Preferred Please do not contact
Email Address: \A%@ ( 7/ ?J)/ Wa,? @%ouraged) e (;nn: viilogr:c;/
Preferred
Telephone #: /} )7" g&/[~7/>é/'7 {optional)

NOTE: Why is this on the back of the form? Your comments are part Of the public record for this project and as such, are often included as
part of a project report, made available for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open- -records
request. Your contact information Is requested on the back of the form to allow personal information to be more easily separated from your

comments if included in public documents.

Comments
(continued):







LPLEASE PROVIDE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION (This is not required, but is certainly appreciated; See note below)
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NOTE: Why is this on the back of the form? Your comments are part of the pubfic record for this project and as such, are often included as
part of a project report, made available for public review, posted online, etc. They may also be requested in response to an open-records
request. Your contact information is requested on the back of the form to allow personal information to be more easily separated from your

comments if included in public documents.
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Questions pertaining to the Proposed Round-A-Bout (RAB) at the corner of Katy Lane and Forum Bivd.

What is the estimated speed range (high to low) at which cars will exit the RAB coming off Forum Blvd going onto Katy
Lane?

Where do you get the numbers that you use for the estimated speed range above?

How many feet between the RAB entrance onto Katy Lane and the start of the driveway at 1701 Katy Lane?

How far away will on-coming traffic traveling at the high and low end of the predicted speed ranges need to be
identified by a driver to turn safely left onto Katy Lane from the driveway located at 1701 Katy Lane?

Does this change depending on the direction the car coming around the RAB is traveling?

When the garbage truck/mail man is stopped picking up trash carts or delivering mail will traffic be stopped and/or
will traffic have room to pass without creating a dangerous traffic back-up on the RAB?

Given the falling grade from Forum Blvd precipitating the need to look in an upward direction... when snow is piled to
the edge of the road 3 to 4 feet high or higher... will the line of sight be blocked from the 1701 Katy Lane driveway
entrance looking back to see if traffic is coming off the RAB?

Will vehicles pulling trailers, Emergency Vehicles, Delivery Vehicles, Eighteen Wheeler Tractor Trailers, Construction
Vehicles be able to turn on and off Katy Lane in and out of the Driveway?

To address safety concerns... we may need to reconfigure the existing 1701 Katy Lane driveway.
Possible reconfigurations might include a split driveway exit/entrance:

1.) Moving existing driveway exit as far west as possible in order to provide a safe entrance onto Katy Lane
turning left.

2.) Adding a right in driveway exit-lane (Right In) off the RAB for vehicles to enter the driveway safely without
coming to a complete stop and creating a traffic hazard.
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The invasion and planned destruction of the trees lining West side of Forum Blvd.

From my conversations at the open house the other night | was told that from the current center of Forum which will
consist of 2 yellow lines approximately a foot apart followed by Two 11 foot lanes and then One 8 foot bicycle lane
and One curb and 6 foot sidewalk followed by an 18 inch level grade, followed by a1 to3grade ora3to 5 foot
retaining wall... for a grand total measurement of approximately 39 to 40 feet from the center of Forum Blvd or
approximately 12 feet west off the outer edge of the existing sidewalk/ expanded shoulder on the west side of Forum
Blvd.

If defined correctly above it raises concerns that the arborist has that a substantial number of Shagbark Hickory Trees
as well as other trees will need to be removed... this does not seem to be the case if the center of the road is moved 8
feet to the east... and it appears that 8 feet of cleared space exists on the East side of Forum Blvd where tree removal
would be unnecessary.

A retaining wall should not only be built to save additional tree removal it should also be designed as to deflect traffic
noise east away from the residential homes to the west of Forum Blvd.

In the design you may want to consider granting a right in right out access to the buildable lot just North of 1701 Katy
Lane. This would also save a lot of tree destruction when a future home is built there, that would otherwise require
access to that lot from Katy Lane.

Miscellaneous

I do not know what requirements that the city places on Cable and internet providers to provide services to
households however | know that even though cable and high speed internet wire exist in the ground and were put
there when | built my house 19 years ago they are not connected on the other end and provide no service to my
house or the other buildable lot... | thought | would mention this in the event that during construction this might be
remedied... | also do not see lighting on any of the drawings provided online.
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Steven Faber
573-999-3663
Bigsteve5@aol.com






To:

Barbara Buffaloe, Mayor, mayor@CoMo.gov

Nick Knoth, City Council Member, Ward 1, ward1@como.gov
Rachel Proffitt, City Council Member, Ward 2, ward2@como.gov

Roy Lovelady, City Council Member, Ward 3, ward3@como.gov
Nick Foster, City Council Member, Ward 4, ward4@como.gov
Donald Waterman, City Council Member, Ward 5, ward5@como.gov

Betsy Peters, City Council Member, Ward 6, ward6@como.gov

De'Carlon Seewood, City Manager, cmo@CoMo.gov

Shane Creech, Public Works Director, pubw@como.gov

Richard Stone, Engineering & Operations Manager, pubw@como.gov

Allison Anderson, P.E., Engineering Supervisor, pubw@como.gov

Mitch Skov, Staff Liaison to Bicycle and Pedestrian Commission, Mitch.Skov@como.gov

City of Columbia, Missouri
701 E Broadway

P.O. Box 6015

Columbia, Missouri, 65205

Subject: Forum Boulevard Improvement Project

Mayor Buffaloe, City Council Members, and City Staff,

| attended the Interested Parties Meeting for the Forum Boulevard Improvement Project at Forum
Boulevard Christian Church and 11/30/2023. I’'m submitting comments on the project on behalf of the
Bicycle and Pedestrian Commission.

The Commission endorses the following elements of the project:

e Addition of sidewalks and bicycle lanes on both sides of Forum Boulevard along the entire
corridor of the project from Stadium Boulevard to Green Meadows Road

e An 8-foot pedway on the west side of the road and 6-foot pedway on the east side of the road

o New roundabout at the intersection of Forum Boulevard and Woodrail Avenue

e New roundabout at the intersection of Forum Boulevard and Katy Lane

e Ramps at roundabouts, where there are no dedicated bike lanes, so cyclists have the option of
riding onto or off the sidewalk to negotiate roundabouts

e Striped crosswalks at roundabouts with pedestrian refuge islands in the middle of streets

e Extension of the existing pedestrian path south of the Forum Nature Area to allow safe merging
to the new pedway
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The Commission submits the following proposed changes for consideration:

e Consider widening the pedway on the east side of the road from 6 to 8 feet from Woodrail Drive
north to the entrance to MAC / Wilson’s Fitness Center and other businesses. Cyclists can
achieve high speeds descending this hill. A wider pedway allows cyclists more leeway
controlling their bicycles as they descend the hill.

e Signage or pavement markings approaching and exiting roundabouts giving direction to
bicyclists that they have the option of riding on sidewalks to negotiate roundabouts

In discussions with Mr. Stone during the meeting, we discussed the City’s schedule for sweeping bike
lanes to keep them free of debris which is hazardous to cyclists using the bike lanes and can cause flat
tires. He informed me that the ideal schedule is for bike lanes to be swept at 10-week intervals;
however, the City is not necessarily adhering to this schedule. In order for people to adopt bike lanes, a
regular maintenance schedule needs to be adhered to.

He also informed me the City has a fleet of four sweepers for bike lanes which are 9 years old and
should ideally be replaced every 4 years. The estimated cost of new sweepers would be $375,000 for a
diesel sweeper; $850,000 for an electric sweeper; and $600,000 for a sweeper that could be used for a
protected bike lane (where there is a barrier between the bicycle and car lanes).

Respectfully,

Carol Elliott

cello@socket.net

Vice Chair, Columbia Bicycle and Pedestrian Commission


mailto:cello@socket.net

Forum Boulevard Improvements — Emailed comments

December 1, 2023
It was a pleasure to meet you and discuss how to be address noise issues with the
widening of Forum Blvd. Thank you for your time and consideration.

As | think more about the design and what | saw tonight, | am concerned that the right
in, right out design at Wilson’s/MAC on the south side of the bridge may not be the best
design for safety and traffic flow. As currently designed, south bound traffic from the
north that desires to turn into Wilson'’s will be required to travel up the hill to the
Woodrail roundabout, go around the roundabout and head back down the hill in order to
access Wilson’s with a right-hand turn. This will, unnecessarily in my view, divert
additional traffic to the Woodrail roundabout which will affect the ability to safely enter
the roundabout from either the Woodrail or Lake Woodrail neighborhoods, and at times,
cause unnecessary delay. In the winter it could have a significant adverse impact on
traffic safety, especially in snow and ice conditions on the hill from Wilson’s to the
Woodrail roundabout as cars go up the hill and then down the hill. It also seems like a
long way to have to go before turning around in order to get to one’s destination.

In the interest of safety and reducing traffic congestion at the Woodrail roundabout,
please consider adding a left turn lane from south bound Forum into Wilson’s.

Also, we have no problem with ACoE representatives going on common property. We
would like to be notified when they will be inspecting the drainage flow.

Thank you.

L. E. Skaer

Natural Resources Advisor & Attorney
Iskaer@leskaer.com

509-999-3324

Vice president, Woodrail HOA #4

December 1, 2023

My name is Caleb Murray and | have recently started working as a tenant in

the building at 1601 Chapel Hill Road. Hearing about this construction project was very
concerning to me. Ever since | started working here parking has been an issue for us.
Currently myself and my staff are having to park across the street to have enough room
for patients to park in our lot. The plans for this project are expected to eliminate at least
3 more of our spaces and probably 5 to 6. This would be detrimental to our practice and
our business. | request that you all please find a way to do this without expanding the
street on the west side. Please reach out if you have any questions or concerns for me.

Thank you,
Caleb Murray



February 16, 2024
| may be too late to offer a suggestion. Nevertheless, | want you to know | am hoping
for a bike path separate from vehicular travel along Forum Boulevard.

Regards,
Carel Sellenraad

P.S. The same wish applies to Chapel Hill Road and Grindstone.



CoMo BeHeard Comments

dba2023
1 like
Chapel Hill/Forum

While I'd love to see a high capacity traffic circle ,if not and can only be a controlled intersection then
some consideration needs to be made to eliminating left hand turns across traffic before and after each
of the appoaches (even if it is just at peak times - I've seen more than one close call because things get
congeted on Westbound Chapel Hill and Chapel Plz)

Jp19

Please install/design protects bike lanes along forum!

P
8 likes

We need protected bike lanes. That area connects a lot of livable space to the MKT. To cut down on mtr
vhcls, make pedestrian traffic safe.

wright.matt.a
10 likes
Protected bike lanes needed to create a safe bicycle network for access to the trail

First of all, | generally like the design. The use of roundabouts here is smart and should keep traffic
flowing where appropriate while also slowing it down at crossings, keeping everyone safer. Also those
combined with ramp cuts onto the sidewalk make traversal by bike much safer for those who may not
be comfortable riding with vehicular traffic.

But please PLEASE change the bike lanes to either fully protected ones or shift bike traffic on to a wider
sidepath. | know the city has always been reluctant to create protected bike lanes, but many other cities
have figured it out and there are guides available from FHWA and NACTO. Especially with the speed of
traffic along this stretch and the expansion to four lanes, protected bike lanes that provide full
separation from much faster moving traffic are the ONLY truly safe option. The city has an opportunity
to create a bike network here, that can safely connect more citizens to the trail access, as well as
businesses in the area, but it will only be used that way if it's safe for the average citizen.

Also sidewalks should be 8 feet instead of what appears to be 5 feet where right-of-way allows (which
seems to be the majority of the corridor). This would match the existing sidewalk at Chapel Plaza Ct and
the full sidewalk network north of the project corridor on Forum. If the city won't do protected bike
lanes, then the sidewalks should be widened to a 10 foot sidepath (shared-use path).


AAANDERS
Typewritten Text
CoMo BeHeard Comments


rikkiascani
10 likes

Protected bike lanes or shared use paths are essential for transportation safety for people biking,
walking AND driving!

| generally like the design and the use of roundabouts here.

But please PLEASE change the bike lanes to either fully protected ones or shift bike traffic on to a wider
sidepath. There are guides available from FHWA and NACTO. Especially with the speed of traffic along
this stretch and the expansion to four lanes, protected bike lanes that provide full separation from much
faster moving traffic are the ONLY truly safe option. The city has an opportunity to create a bike network
here, that can safely connect more citizens to the trail access, as well as businesses in the area, but it will
only be used that way if it's safe for the average citizen.

As someone who regularly bikes and runs on Forum Blvd to either the trail or local businesses - traveling
on Forum outside of a car is truly terrifying. If you're going to expand a roadway, please please please
do folks outside of cars justice and treat us equally to those driving cars.

LittleFish
What is the Detour?

During the construction phases, will at least one lane North and South bound be available throughout?
Forum is the most direct route for me to drop off/pick up my children from school.

jks
8 likes
Please install protected bike lanes / walking paths on both sides of Forum.

Forum Blvd is due for expansion due to the amount of use it sees. In addition to these proposed
improvements, this would be a great time to implement PROTECTED bike and pedestrian lanes on both
sides of the road. The protected bike path is the safer way to go, let’s start installing them on our
infrastructure to future proof these projects and make them as safe as possible for everyone.



junebug
4 likes
Protected bike lanes & sidewalks/shared-use path

This project should include a 10-foot shared-use path on both sides, or protected bike lanes with
sidewalks on both sides. This project needs to include a shared-use path or protected bike lanes and
sidewalks to safely connect neighbors to the Forum MKT trailhead. Adding more car lanes does
NOTHING to mitigate traffic, and makes the neighborhood more unsafe for pedestrians & people biking.

Steve Humphreys
1 like

As a resident north of Chapel Hill, | recommend a no left turn on the eastbound lane of Chapel Hill at
Mills Dr to minimize the cut thru.

A
8 likes
Protected sidewalks/bike lanes are a necessity

The addition of protected sidewalks and bike lanes on the steep hills of affording Blvd would be a
necessary improvement in order to provide safe travel in inclement weather along Forum Blvd. With
limited or no public transit along this corridor, foot traffic is more common mean sod transportation.
Protected bike paths/sidewalks would ensure that people can proceed along the hills without fear of
being hit by a poorly controlled car. Additionally, this use of protected sidewalks and bike paths will
allow more people south of the MKT trail to fully utilize it from their doorstep instead of traveling via car
to the parking lot. This extra ability will improve down town traffic and Forum lot parking in the summer
months as residents are able to travel to downtown without the use of a car.

cgk
7 likes

| echo the calls for protected bike lanes or a shared protected path. Why a divider between bikes and
pedestrians when cars are the danger?

Protect bikes and pedestrians from cars, not pedestrians from bikes



Lcsimonson
7 likes

Protected bike lanes or separated shared-use paths should be considered to allow for safe access to the
MKT trail.

With the widening there will be increased traffic volume and speeds. Using only paint isn't enough to
keep families who would like to walk or ride bikes to the MKT trail safe.

lhooper
1 like

Will there be sufficient protection for the mussel population living in Hinkson Creek during bridge
construction? Sediment is a concern.

Bridge over Hinkson Creek

cchavez
4 likes
Safety for bikes/pedestrians

Protected bike lanes and/or shared protected bike and walking lanes would be ideal. Columbia should
be pushing for better walking and biking spaces. At the same time those spaces need to be safe for
vehicles as well.

mrkabt
Chapel Plaza Ct. Right-In-Right-Out Median

As a part of this project, it would be great if the median on Forum at the Chapel Plaza Ct. right-in-right-
out was extended to prevent drivers driving north on Forum from turning left onto Chapel Plaza Ct.
Currently, some drivers will stop in one of the northbound driving lanes so they can turn left, which is
not how the intersection was designed and can create a hazard for traffic not expecting stopped
vehicles, especially when there is a large amount of traffic driving south, causing extended stops.



nsmith
3 likes
Protected bike lanes to help keep pedestrians safe.

Please include a 10-foot shared-use path on both sides or protected bike lanes with sidewalks on both
sides. This area is heavily used by bikes and pedestrians going to and from the MKT trail.

gabijacobs14
4 likes
| 1000% echo the ideas on this page supporting and asking for pedestrian and bike safety in this project!

Adding more lanes to this corridor will not only increase vehicle speeds but also decrease the safety of
other road users (pedestrians, bikers) in the area. This corridor needs either a shared-use path or
protected bike lanes with sidewalks on BOTH sides of the road to ensure that people using those modes
of transportation can get where they need to go safely. It would be fantastic to add this safe
infrastructure to the area so that community members living in neighborhoods around the area could
access the MKT trailhead safely without needing to drive.

roses
7 likes

This project needs to include a shared-use path or protected bike lanes and sidewalks to safely connect
neighbors to the Forum MKT trailhead

Sidewalks and bike lanes!

AndrewS
2 likes
Please install protected bike lanes / walking paths on both sides of Forum.

We need to consider all road users in this project and future proof for increasing numbers of cyclist,
walkers and consider what increased bus service could look like along Forum boulevard.



LittleFish
1 like
Traffic at the MAC

| can see a 'right in right out' and a raised median to help prevent southbound drivers from turning left
into the MAC. This area has been a point of congestion for a long while. Glad to see these boundaries in
place for drivers, but what about pedestrians and bikers coming off the trail headed to the MAC? Will
there be a way across for them?

ComoVVUser

1 like

MAC/Wilson entrance/exit

A roundabout at the Wilsons entrance seems more beneficial than at Woodrail.

Right-in/right-out at the MAC/Wilsons entrance seems like it would potentially increase congestion
between Woodrail and Katy. Southbound drivers would need to travel past Wilsons to Woodrail, uphill
to navigate the roundabout, and then backtrack downhill to Wilsons. Similarly, Wilsons patron who need
to travel southbound when leaving would need to travel uphill to Katy, and then backtrack across the
Hinkson Creek. That increases the amount of driving necessary, puts more cars in that LOS for a longer
period of time, and forces greater congestion at the actual roundabouts.

Drivers going southbound on Forum would be delayed waiting at the roundabout at Katy for the drivers
circling back to go southbound from Wilsons. That in turn pushes traffic further back up Forum, and the
traffic light plus two-lane merge results in a lot of traffic in that specific LOS. A similar effect would occur
for northbound Forum drivers at Woodrail in order to accommodate the drivers circling back to enter
Wilsons, compounded by two lanes of southbound traffic coming up the hill, and drivers switching lanes
to circle back. Northbound traffic may also be affected by slowing traffic at the bottom of the hill for
those turning right to enter Wilsons.

With the reality of family sports events at the MAC, this seems like it could create a great amount of
congestion due to multiple vehicles traveling north and southbound and needing to get in and out of
that specific property, especially during evenings.

The proposed plan necessitates almost an additional .5 miles of travel for drivers in either direction. In
addition, the sightlines of the winding road and heavy foliage on Forum mean that it could be difficult to
see or anticipate traffic slowing ahead. That could increase the risk of auto accidents, especially during
inclement weather. All of these factors together seem to increase the risk of congestion and collisions in
the Forum corridor between Chapel Hill and Woodrail.



Steve Humphreys

Hatton, Mills , Limerick has been struggled with cut thru traffic for 2 decades. This project will dump
more traffic into the neighborhood.

mountainbikesam
2 likes

Include protected bike lanes in this project. Pay for it once. Higher speed, higher traffic roads like this
make it necessary.

Our city needs more infrastructure that includes non-motorized modes of travel. Include it in the project
and pay for it once, instead of building this as it is, and ripping it all up later to make protected lanes.

jacksonhotaling
4 likes

Road Widening = Road Will Be Less Safe; Protected Bike/Ped Infrastructure = Safety Options to Mitigate
Increased Risks Caused by Project

One more lane in each direction will further entrench our car-oriented dependent development
patterns. It will facilitate more conflicts with more cars on the corridor, leading to more potential crash
opportunities. And time and time again, studies show that additional lanes can increase traffic. If this is
what the city wants, more considerations need to be made for the bicycle riders and pedestrians that
will be negatively impacted on this corridor by this decision.

With (1) a trail connection between residential areas to our city's most popular trail, (2) a steep grade
that slows bike/ped travel but speeds up car travel, (3) blind curves, (4) narrow travel areas, and (5)
shade from the trees making the area fairly dark and tricky to see, all the points are there to
demonstrate the dangerous nature of this roadway, and why we need to take further steps towards
safety for this project.

Many other smaller American cities in conservative states have figured out how to include protected
bicycle infrastructure for their vulnerable road users. It's time for Columbia to do the same--building
upon the proven protected bicycle project on Walnut St. on the Hinkson Creek bridge. This is a perfect
project to start to implement a vision for safer streets on a more impactful scale.



A
4 likes
No additional car lane on Forum Blvd

In the hilly areas of Forum Blvd, an additional car lane will cause more reckless driving over those very
steep grade hills with little regard for weather or traffic conditions. This will lead to higher vehicle crash
incidences. Wider roads lead to faster driving, as this John’s Hopkins report details:
https://narrowlanes.americanhealth.jhu.edu/. If there are existing traffic conditions that are causing
congestion at Forum, perhaps we should look into alternative transit options such as viable public transit
from this area to downtown. Or a protected bike path to allow for MKT trail access/downtown access.
An additional car lane will likely add to problems rather than resolve them.

Reply
Jacksonhotaling

Excellent comment. There needs to be alternative ways for the city to measure traffic impacts.

WILLS
5 likes
Pedestrian/Bike Options

Forum is generally not a safe passage for those using transportation besides a car, particularly south of
the trail access. Please make it safer for all with protected lanes and traffic calming measures.

Steve Humphreys
Something needs to be done to mitigate the increase we will see as drivers avoid the construction area.

| have asked for a roundabout at Mills, Hatton, intersection for years to no avail.

Njgilbert31
3 likes

Protected, separated bike lanes are a must. Paint is not infrastructure and does not keep cyclists safe
from motor vehicles

When people feel safe to use their bikes (protected, separated bike lanes; not a stripe of paint) more
people will choose to ride their bikes. This will reduce car traffic and improve safety and efficiency for all
users.



Frederick
1 like

Good plan. I like the way the two roundabouts eliminate the need for dangerous left turns at Wilson's
and the Katy Trail parking lot.

Joe Silsby
8 likes
| would like to see the proposed bike lanes upgraded to protected bike lanes.

Protected bike lanes have a physical barrier between them and the motor vehicle lanes, thus providing
far more protection than a painted stripe on the pavement. This is especially true with regard to Forum
Blvd where the driving speed is greater than 30 mph and there is a major curve in the road.

ssb_1208

6 likes

Protected bike lanes or shared use paths are essential for transportation safety no matter the modality!
| generally like the design and the use of roundabouts here.

PLEASE change the bike lanes to either fully protected ones or shift bike traffic on to a wider sidepath.
There are guides available from FHWA and NACTO. Especially with the speed of traffic along this stretch
and the expansion to four lanes, protected bike lanes that provide full separation from much faster
moving traffic are the ONLY truly safe option. The city has an opportunity to create a bike network here,
that can safely connect more citizens to the trail access, as well as businesses in the area, but it will only
be used that way if it's safe for the average citizen.

As a family who lives off forum and regularly bikes, walks, and drives this stretch - traveling on Forum
outside of a car is truly terrifying - not that great in the car either! If you're going to expand a roadway,
please do so with the safety of all people in mind - especially those using modes of transportation other
than the car.





